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1. The last IEEE meeting was held on Thursday, October 19th, 2006. 
2. The Meeting was called to order by the chapter President, Dr. Linda Hayden. 
3. Dr. Willie Gilchrist, chancellor at Elizabeth City State University, welcomed participants. He 

challenged students to grab hold to Dr. Hayden’s coattail and to use the Office of Naval Research 
Program to help them succeed in their academic and professional careers. 

4. An introduction of the speaker was made by Dr. Darnell Johnson, Chair of the Department of 
Mathematics and Computer Science. 

5. Our distinguished lecturer was Dr. Geoffrey Fox, Director of Community Grids Laboratory: 
Pervasive Technology at Indiana University. His talk was titled, “Implementation of a Polar Science 
TeraGrid Gateway for SAR and other CReSIS Data Sets”. 

6. Minutes were read by Mrs. Keisha Wilkins. The minutes were accepted as read. 
7. The IEEE Eastern North Carolina Executive Committee Update was given by Dr. William Porter, 

GRSS chapter vice president. 
8. Three new members were welcomed into our chapter by Mrs. Elizabeth Noble, membership 

chairperson. The new members were Dr. Constance Bland, Dr. Andrea Lawrence, and Mr. Karl 
Barnes. 

9. Closing remarks were made by Mr. Charles Luther, past president of IEEE-GRSS. 
10. A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Malcolm LeCompte. The motion was seconded by Ms. 

Karitsa Williams. 
11. The meeting was adjourned by Dr. Linda Hayden. 


